
APRIL BIRTHDAYS  

Colby Parks  01 Gabriel Heppding 11 Matt Howle  23 

Kelly Curlee  01 Darrell McKenzie 12 Gussie Marion  24 

Blake Lea  02 Melba Vest   13 Matt Williamson 25  

Ashley Rivas  04 Alston Willcox 14 Harold Black   26 

Collin Rivas  04 Steve Carrico  16 William Nuzzo  26 

Faye Ritter  05 Tim Lea  18 Anthony Nuzzo 26 

Chad Parks   06 Christian Heppding 18 April A. Eilert  28 

Betty Stubbs   07 Christy A. Tucker 19 Rick Halverstadt  28 

Roger Craven   08 Ronald Bowen  20 Jamie Mathews 28 

Michelle Seawell  09 Isabella Rivas  22 Ian Stewart  28 

Larry Sears  09 Joshua McKenzie  23 Heath Caddell  30 

Fred Garrison   10 Margaret Holman  23 John David Cuff  30 

Susan Jackson  11 Emerson Burgess 23 

 

********************** ********************************************************  

 
PRESBYTERIAN WOMENôS NEWS  

 
                    Nursery:    Circle  1                 Flowers:    Circle  2 
 

 If you are not a circle member and would like to volunteer to help keep the nursery, 

please check the sign up sheet outside the nursery door. We would appreciate any Sunday that 

you would like to help in the nursery. 

 Thanks to everyone that prepared a baked spaghetti, or dessert for the Mission Luncheon.  

Also thanks to everyone that helped set-up, serve, and clean up. It takes many hands to 

accomplish this. A total of $411.00 was received and will be used for missions.  

 Also a special ñthank youò to Mckenzie Bryson for the wonderful program that she 

presented on March 17th.  God is leading this young lady in mighty ways.  Our prayers go with 

her. 

 Donôt forget the Spring Gathering on April 6 at Mt. Zion Presbyterian Church in Rose 

Hill.  Please let me know by April 1st if you plan to go, and want to ride with me. 

 Mark your calendars for the Birthday Objective/PW Spring Gathering at the church on 

Sunday, April 28th at 3:00 P. M.  Mary Ruth Whitaker, Robin McKenzie, Catherine Sears and 

Nancy Howle are working hard to present us a wonderful program and evening.  Please plan to 

attend.  Attendance has been low the last few year and we hope to have more come out this year. 

 

       Jewell Vest, PW Moderator 

 

***************************************************** *************************  

The North Carolina Presbyterian Historical Society is heading to Tarboro and Princeville for 

its 2013 Spring Tour on Friday and Saturday, April 19 -20. Highlights include Howard 

Memorial and three other Presbyterian churches, the historic arboretum and cemetery at 

Calvary Episcopal, beautiful antebellum houses in Tarboro, and the Princeville museum. 

We hope you will join us! For more information, please contact Program Chairman Sam Martin 

at (910) 428-4165, or check the website at www.ncphsociety.org. 



PRESBYTERIAN MENôS NEWS 

 

 The Presbyterian Men's Group meets the fourth Thursday of each month in the 

Fellowship Hall at 7:00pm.  We join together at this time for Christian fellowship, a good meal, 

and to discuss the business of our upcoming events. We have had a great turnout for the past few 

meetings. I would like to encourage all the men of the church to come out and participate in this 

ministry.  

 In the coming months we have a few activities that the men will be organizing. Easter 

Sunrise Service breakfast will be prepared in the Fellowship Hall. May will be the Family Fun 

Day at Cannon Park in Pinehurst. The exact date has not been determined at this time. Stay 

tunedéé Family Fun Day at the park is a great time to come out as a church family and enjoy 

this day together. We will be having hot dogs and all the fixings as well as a softball game for all 

ages and other recreational activities. This would be a great opportunity to invite friends to come 

and enjoy this day with us. Then in June, we will be preparing dinner for the closing day of 

Vacation Bible School.  

 There are plenty of opportunities to serve in this ministry. Come out and join us! We are 

always interested in new ways of serving our congregation and community. Contact me with any 

recommendations you may have.  

 Looking forward to seeing you at our next meeting on April 25
th
.  

 

       Dannie Jackson  

       PM President  

 

                    ***********************************************************  
 

BUILDING AND GROUNDS  

 

 Another exciting opportunity to serve our Lord is through the Building and Grounds 

Ministry!  

 Come and be a part of this growing group. We meet the fourth Sunday of each month at 6 

pm. We are always busy maintaining the needs of God's house. This takes the abilities of many. 

Come out and see how you can help inside or outside!  

 We have a few projects in the planning phase for the Church grounds.  There are plans to 

update our irrigation system, new landscaping ideas, as well as some improvements to our church 

signage. These are just a few things we are working on outside of our everyday maintenance of 

our facility. 

 Please keep this ministry in your prayers as we continue to improve and grow.  

 

       Dannie Jackson  

       Chairman Building and Grounds  

 

 

 
 

 



CROPWALK 2013 

 

You have a wonderful opportunity to get some great exercise and raise money to fight hunger in 

our county (25% goes to the Sandhills Coalition) and around the world!!  Sign up to walk in this 

yearôs CROPWALK.  It will be held on SUNDAY, APRIL 14 at Brownson Memorial 

Presbyterian Church in Southern Pines.  We would love to have a large group of CULDEE 

CRUSADERS decked out in our church tee shirts (if you have one).  Registration starts at 1:00 

with the walk beginning at 2:00.  Walkers or runners can do a 1, 3, or 4 mile route; something 

for all levels.  If you cannot walk, please pray for the team and prayerfully consider a donation 

on their behalf.  You can make out a check to CWS/CROP and drop it in the offering plate or 

hand it to June Stewart or give it to Edith in the office.  If you want to donate cash, just put it in 

a pew envelope and put CWS/CROP on the outside.  Call, email, or see JUNE STEWART to 

sign your walker form!!!!  Thanks for the support!! 

 

 

                      *******************************************************  

 

APOSTLES BUILD 2013 

Habitat for Humanity  

 

Culdee is joining other local congregations in supporting this special house building project in 

Midway Gardens in Aberdeen.  The kickoff celebration date is Saturday, April 6.  Contact the 

office if you are interested in attending.   Culdee has signed up to provide a work crew (to join 

the regular volunteers) on Saturday, May 25 and Saturday, June 8.  On those days we will also 

provide morning snack and lunch for the workers on the site.  Please consider signing up to be a 

volunteer on the work crew or to help prepare and serve the snacks and lunches.  When you 

volunteer for the work crew, the construction leaders help you to do jobs that you are completely 

comfortable with doing.  Judie Wiggins, who is head of volunteers, always needs help at the 

sign in table each work day and with extra hands on the site to do odd jobs. Take a look at the 

Habitat Website,  www.sandhillshabitat.org  to get a good overview and information on their 

work.  

 

***** *************************************************************************  

 

             EASTWOOD VOL. FIRE DEPTôS 3RD ANNUAL AUCTION & RAFFLE  

    

On April 19, come out and support our Fire Departmentôs Annual Fund Raiser 

11 am - 7 pm,  BBQ plate sale $8.00  

6pm - 7pm live music 

Auction 7 pm  

Raffle - prizes $300, $150, & $75 

 

 

 

http://www.sandhillshabitat.org/


 They also ask if you have donations for the Auction, please call the Fire Dept. 

(295-3322), or Jon Craven (366-4990). All donations are Tax Deductible. Thank you for your 

support. 

 

ñTherefore, since we have been justified by faith, we have peace with God through our Lord 

Jesus Christ.  Through him we have also obtained access by faith in this grace.ò Romans 5:1-2 

 

 

As Easter approaches, one of the truths of scriptures we focus on is that through Jesus Christôs 

death and resurrection we receive forgiveness from our sins and the gift of eternal life.  It is 

appropriate to focus on this belief because it is the foundation of the Christian faith, and a truth 

on which we place our hope.  But one of the dangers we face is becoming too familiar and 

comfortable with this idea, and in doing so, failing to see the true significance of the Easter story. 

 

When we look at scripture and the effects of sin on our relationship with God, we begin to see 

the full impact of sin in our lives.  Following the time that Adam disobeyed God and ate the 

forbidden fruit, we are told that God ñdrove out the man; and at the east of the garden of Eden he 

placed the cherubim, and a sword flaming and turning to guard the way to the tree of life.ò  In 

this instance, sin created a barrier between man and God.  This may sound extreme, but we must 

remember that God hates sin.  In fact, Psalms 11:5 tell us, ñThe Lord tests the righteous and the 

wicked, and his soul hates the lover of violence.ò  In an age when we often look the other way 

when someone sins, we must remember the words of Paul in Romans 6:23, ñFor the wages of sin 

is death, but the free gift of God is eternal life in Christ Jesus our Lord.ò 

 

So what is the free gift of God?  Well, simply putéthe forgiveness of sin and eternal life.  It is 

free in the sense that we neither deserve it, nor earn it.  The beauty of this is that God does not 

wait on us to turn to him, but in the person of Jesus Christ he reaches out to usða sinful lotðin 

love and grace.  And as Paul reminds us in Romans 5, the atoning work of Christ on the cross 

brings us peace with God. 

 

Now, when we keep in mind how scripture describes the relationship between sinners and God, 

the stakes are certainly higher than we may generally think.  I recently read an interesting 

thought on this, ñWhat has been lost is the idea that all sinners are at enmity with God, a teaching 

that is found throughout Scripture.ò  We have been raised to think that as long as our actions do 

not harm another person, they should not be considered wrong.  But scripture would say 

otherwise.  While our actions or decisions may not harm another person, they certainly hurt God.  

But the good news is that, through Jesus Christ, we have peace with God.  Interestingly, it does 

not say we can have peace with him, but that we do have peace with him.  

 

The difference between peace in human terms and peace in Godôs terms is that Godôs peace lasts.  

Peace with God is not a truce that is broken with the smallest provocation.  Yes our sins may 

continue to grieve God, but because of Jesus Christ those who have responded to His presence 

will never again suffer his eternal wrath. 

 



On Easter we celebrate that God reaches out in love to a world that is filled with sin.  Through 

Jesus Christ we receive the forgiveness of sins and the gift of eternal life; in Jesus Christ we 

receive the gift of peace.  May you know the peace of God in your lives during this Easter 

season. 

 

1. Pastor Joe  
RECHARGE IN APRIL é  
 

Come join us on Wednesday evenings at 6:00 p.m. for RECHARGE Bible Study!  This is a time 

to join together for fellowship in order to strengthen the bonds between us as we study Godôs 

word together.  So, bring your Bible, as well as your friends and neighbors, and join uséwe 

look forward to seeing you! 

 

Due to family vacation, we will not be meeting on Wednesday, April 3, but will resume the 

following weekðApril 10.  We will start another short term study entitled, ñFear Free 

EvangelisméFinding Courage to Share Your Faith.ò  In this study we will explore Christôs call 

to share our faith as well as practical, easy to use ideas to enable us to answer the call to be 

disciples and messengers. 

 

********************************************************************* *********  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



VOLUNTEERS FOR CHURCH                      
 

USHERS FOR      
            

APRIL_2013 
7th  Steve & Crystal Carrico 
           Scotty & Danielle Pate 
 
14 th     Mark & Melanie Thompson 
           Scotty & Danielle Pate 
 

21st    Lonnie & Judy McKenzie 
           Scotty & Danielle Pate 
 

28 th     Dannie & Susan Jackson 
           Scotty & Danielle Pate 
 

 
If you are unable to Usher the week 
assigned, please contact the Elder of 

the month. 
4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕȣ 

 
Scotty Pate 

Elder for the Month of April 
(Phone # 673-3858) 

  

Opportunities for you ----  

 

Church Sunday  ð 9:45 a.m. 

Church Worship ð 11:00 a.m. 

Recharge ð Wednesday - 6:00 p.m.  

Saturday Prayer Time ð 5:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UP COMING EVENTS @ CULDEE 
PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH -  

2013  
 

CROP WALK ï April  14 th  
(Contact  June Stewart @ 673-1839) 

 

Family Day @ Rassie Wicker  Park   
in Pinehurst ï May  19,  2013  

(Any questions, please contact Dannie Jackson @692 -7969 )  

 

Bible School   -    June , 2013  
(Date TBA  -   Contact Larry Furr @ 673 -7190 )  

 

Please mark your calendar and plan to 

attend one or all activities .    

 



FLOWERS FOR WORSHIP  

 

Please check the Flower Calendar  for open  dates.  If you would like to p lace 

flowers in church in Honor or  in Memory of a love d one, please contact the church 

office, (910) 295 -6685.  

 

   **** ACTIVITIES ****  

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO OUR 

VETERANS & PRESENT MILITARY 

MEMBERS OF CULDEE 

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

We are in the process of identifying and 

recognizing Members and those directly 

connected to Culdee that are Veterans 

or are currently serving in our Military. 

If you are one of these, please contact 

Mitzi McKenzie @ (910) 295-3044. 

                         Thank Youé 

 

 

             MENôS CLUB 

 

Culdeeõs Presbyterian Menõs Club 

meets the 4th  Thursday  in April;  

please plan on joining them.   Any 

questions, please contact Dannie  

Jackson @ 692 -7969.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Culdee Welcomes - - New Members 
March 17, 2013 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Amber Clayton  
 

I am a Tarheel native - born and raised in Pinehurst.  I have attended Culdee for most of my life (except 
for a few years when I attended Carthage First Baptist).  Although I am from Pinehurst, I attended 
Carthage Schools and Union Pines High School.  My mom, Sarah Clayton, was an English teacher at 
Union Pines and it was easier for her to have all of us headed in the same direction in the mornings so we 
went to Carthage.  As a result, most of my friends attended churches in the Carthage area - hence my 
stint at Carthage First Baptist!  I graduated from UNC-Charlotte and after discovering that I really didn't 
want to go on to law school, I went back to college and studied art.  I received my NC teaching license 
from UNC-Pembroke and taught art at Aberdeen Primary & Elementary Schools.  I now work as a banker 
for BB&T in Southern Pines.  Maybe one day I'll decide what I want to be when I grow up! 

  
I don't remember any life-changing event or any one point in time when I consciously decided to become a 
Christian.  I used to wish for some great story to tell people about my journey in Christ - I was never Saul 
on the road to Damascus - I was just an ordinary girl who needed a Savior like everyone else.  I was 
blessed to have parents who were Christians and who took me to church from a young age. Looking back, 
I've come to realize that the quieter journeys of faith may actually be the deepest. God was never an 
exciting new neighbor that just recently moved in, He was my childhood friend who rode bikes with me 
and my brother, went on vacations with my family, watched every tennis and baseball game that we 
played and never seemed to get tired of healing skinned knees and sprained ankles.   

  
My dad, Harold Clayton, has been a member of Culdee for many years and we enjoy being a part of this 
great fellowship.  Thanks to all who have made me feel welcome and I look forward to seeing what 
amazing things God has in store for us in the future. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dana McKenzie 
 

Born at Moore Memorial Hospital, now First Health Moore Regional Hospital, I was raised a Moore County 
native.  I attended Pinehurst Elementary and High School until the merger which created Pinecrest High 
School in 1969 and was a member of the first graduating class in 1970.  I attended Sandhills Community 
College and ultimately graduated from Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University. 
 
I was a member of Culdee and regularly attended up until my marriage in 1972 when I changed my 
membership to Vass Baptist Church. The early years at Culdee were spent in  the very nurturing and 
family oriented atmosphere at Culdee.  Regularly attending Sunday School, I sang in the choir there under 
the tutelage of my mother, Gerri Abrahamsen (McKenzie), the church's first choir director.  I attended Cub 
Scout meetings with Mrs. Helen Garrison and my aunt Mrs. Ellen Black.  My involvement with Boy Scouts 
continued under Billy McKenzie at the Community Presbyterian Church in Pinehurst. 
 
I have 5 children ranging in age from 37 to 9 years old.  I also have 3 Grandchildren ages 5, 2 and 1. 
 
I am a proud U.S. Army Veteran having served as a Tactical Microwave Team Chief, Field Artillery Officer, 
Aviator, Aviation Battalion Operations Officer, Aviation Company Commander, Contracting Officer, 
Inspector General and Counter-Drug Coordinator! 
 
I now work in Social, or Network, Marketing.  I promote a multitude of opportunities.  However, my 
primary business is as a Gold Distributor for Nature's Pearl Products, a Muscadine Grape Seed Dietary 
Supplement Company.  I enjoy learning new means and methods of Social Marketing and helping others 
to do likewise. However, I most enjoy the fact that, hopefully thorough my efforts, others will become 
successful in any endeavor in which we are partnered. It is through their success that I will ultimately 
succeed. 
 
It's, indeed, a joy to return to Culdee and to, once again, enjoy the nurturing, family atmosphere that this 
church so embodies!  No better example of this could be exemplified than the support I, and my family, 

received during my recent surgery.  For that, I will be ñeternally grateful." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Getting to know our Church family featuring  

Helen Wright, L arry  (son), Louise & McKenzie 

 

 

Helen McKenzie Garrison Wright  
 
Helen was born September 27, 1919 and is the last surviving child of Callie and Kenneth McKenzie.  Helen joined 

the Church at the age of eight.  She graduated from Pinehurst High School where she lettered in basketball. Helen 

married A. H. Garrison, Jr. in 1936 and they raised their family in the Murdocksville area.  A. H. was an Elder at 

Culdee for many years.  After a long battle with Emphysema, A. H. passed away in 1977.  Helen then attended 

Sandhills Community College and became a Certified Nurse Assistant and worked in that field a number of years 

before she retired.  In 1982, Helen married Earl Wright and they lived happily until he passed away in 2005.  Mom 

fell while working in her yard in 2008 and had to have back surgery.  After rehab, she moved to Carillon Assisted 

Living in Newton where she currently resides.  She keeps up with Moore County news by reading the Pilot and she 

enjoys calls and cards from family and friends.  Helen especially enjoys the Church Bulletin and Culdee updates that 

Linda Bryson sends every week. 

 

 



Message from Helenôs Children and Grandchildren 

Charles Garrison, Son:  Mama was always busy helping others.  She taught Sunday school, 

was active in the Women of the Church and was Cub Scout Den Mother.  She took care of my 

Dad, Granddad, Step Dad and Uncle Dunk while they were sick.  She is a wonderful 

Grandmother to my kids and often took care of them when they were small, so my wife and I 

could vacation alone. Thanks Mom for being you! 

 

Larry Garrison, Son :  Mom continues her helping ways while at Carillon Assisted Living.  

During meals, she makes sure the residents at her table get the correct meals and drinks.  She 

quickly points out to the workers which residents need assistance.  When I go to family night, 

she gives me orders to help residents with their walkers and wheel chairs.  All of her life sheôs 

put othersô needs before her wants and desires.  Thatôs why we love her! 

 

Jeff Garrison, Grandson:  I always loved stopping by Grandmaôs.  If she knew I was coming, 

sheôd have a pan of persimmon pudding waiting on the kitchen counter.  The pudding was baked 

in a flat pan and came out dark, sweet and moist, yet dense enough that it could be cut and held 

like a brownie.  Soon after arriving, weôd head back into the kitchen and sheôd fix me a glass of 

ice tea as I downed one or more squares of the best tasting pudding Iôve known.  When I left, 

sheôd always wrap up the remaining pudding in foil and send it with me.  Grandma collected the 

persimmons in the fall, after the first frost, from trees back behind her house and froze the pulp in 

quart bags so that sheôd have it ready for when someone stopped by.   A few years ago when 

staying at her house, I found the recipe and copied it.  Now if I can just find some ripe 

persimmons.   

 

Warren Garrison, Grandson:  Our family was made up of 4 children. When we were young, 

each of us would spend a week or two with Grandma and Granddaddy each summer.    It was so 

special to spend time with them and it was especially great being the center of attention.  

Grandma always had creative and fun things for us to do. I can remember baking bread, trips to 

Fayetteville, picking peaches, and rambling through the woods at her Grandparentôs homestead.  

When Granddaddy got off work we would always go fishing. For a young child, this was best 

resort in the world! 

 

Sharon Garrison, Granddaughter:  A favorite part of my childhood summers were the weeks 

I spent at my Grandparentôs home.  Grandma loved to walk through the woods looking for old 

bottles.  Weôd go fishing in the afternoon in one of our relativeôs ponds using worms and 

crickets as bait.  We always caught fish and Grandma would fry them for us for dinner the next 

night. 

 

Grandma was really crafty.  She taught me to knit, crochet, embroider, decoupage and quilt.  I 

will always treasure the quilt she made for me.  But everyone loved Grandmaôs baking.  Not 

just the coconut cake or fruit pies, Grandma made the best home-made biscuits and gingerbread 

in the whole world! 

 

As we all grew older and slowed down, we all enjoyed sitting at the kitchen table watching all 

those birds out the window.  She had her own bird sanctuary in that back yard. 



 

 

 

 

David Garrison, Grandson:  Growing up I got to spend a lot of time at Grandma's house. In the 

summer when my parents would go on trips were some of the best times. The walks in the woods 

and fishing trips will always be memories that I will not forget. But the one thing I can still 

remember, like it was yesterday, was my Uncle Larry driving me to the hospital after I lost a run 

in with the neighborôs German Sheppard, and Grandma telling Larry that he needed to slow 

down as he was driving rather fast!  For the next few days after this, Grandma would still take 

me on walks in the woods, and would help me fan the horse flies away from the stitches in my 

head!  Love you Grandma!! 

 

McKenzie Garrison, Granddaughter:  Grandma made the best corn bread and she would 

always make it for me when I came to her house.  She used a simple, made from scratch recipe 

passed down from her mother.  She slowly fried it in a cast iron skillet on top of the stove.  It 

was always moist in the middle and crispy on the outside.  My Dad and I usually ate the whole 

thing!  Grandma always thought it was funny that I buttered the top of the corn bread instead of 

slicing the corn bread and buttering the center.  But one time I saw Grandma put butter on the 

top of her corn bread!  

 

Grandmaôs Persimmon Pudding 

 

 1 quart persimmon pulp   2 eggs beaten 

 3 tablespoons butter    1 pint flour 

 3 tablespoons cornmeal     1 teaspoon soda 

 1 ½ cups sugar     ½ teaspoon ground cloves 

 1 cup buttermilk    Raisins  

  

Mix ingredients and pour into a 9 x 13 pan and bake at 350 degrees for 35 minutes. 

 

Grandmaôs Gingerbread 

 

 ½ cup butter     ½ cup sugar 

 1 egg      1 cup molasses 

 2 ½ cups flour     1 ½ teaspoons soda  

 1 teaspoon cinnamon    1 teaspoon ginger 

 ½ teaspoon cloves    ½ teaspoon salt 

 1 cup hot water 

 

Combine butter and sugar.  Add molasses and egg.  Sift flour with salt, soda and spices.  Add 

molasses mixture. 

Add 1 cup hot water and stir until smooth.  Pour into a 9 x 13 pan and bake at 350 degrees for 

30 to 35 minutes. 

 



#äÕËÌÌ ÔÑË á Page 
¶ Matthew 18:10 "See that you do not look down on one of these little ones. For I tell you 

that their angels in heaven always see the face of my Father in heaven. 
 

Want to learn more about God while having fun with your friends?  Then join us for Sunday school, Children Church, Bible School, 

Family Day at the park, and many more activities. 

Sunday School Lessons for April, 2013 
Age:   Preschool 

Teacher :  Michelle Seawell 
 

April 07  -  Jesus Walks on Water 
Matthew 14:22- 23 

April 14 -  Jesus Brings a Young Man Back to Life 
Luke 7:11- 17 

April 21  -  Jesus Heals Jairus's Daughter 
Mark 5:21- 24, 35- 42 

April 28  -  Peter Preaches About Jesus 
Acts 1:1- 14, 2:1- 8, 14, 22- 24, 36- 42 

 

Ages:   2nd Ĳ 5th Grade 
Teacher :  Susan Jackson 

 

April 07  Ĳ Prepare for Jesusĵ Return 
Matthews 25: 1- 13 

April 14 Ĳ A Special Meal 
Mark 14: 12- 26 

April 21  Ĳ Jesus is Alive 
John 20:10- 31 

April 28 ı A Surprise Visit 
Luke 24:13- 35 

http://www.biblestudytools.com/matthew/18-10.html


Leading kids to Jesus is one of the greatest joys of teaching Sunday School.  It is a wonderful 

opportunity to participate with the children as they reach salvation decisions!                        

Susan Jackson                                                                                                                    

How many disciples were present with Jesus at 
the Last Supper? 

Ǐ   13  Ǐ 11 
Ǐ     6  Ǐ 12           

(3.464²) 

How many books in the Bible?  
 

 
                       (ã 4356) 

 
                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CHURCH FAMILY NEWS  - March 22, 2013 

Ã-07& 0/& "/05)&3½Ä  -   John 13:34 

 
8] Ydd f]]\ kmhhgjl Yf\ dgn] Yl gf] lae] gj Yfgl`]j af da^]Âk bgmjf]qº  5`]j] Yj] eYfq oYqk lg k`go qour loving support or 

attention. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

           Pray,  Pray,                 Send a card or 

                                                                                           

          Visit,  Call                                                 note, takes food 

                                                      
Prayer needs in our church family  ï.  Members at home unable to be with us ï Louise 
Blue, Gussie Marion, Danny Aldridge, Connie Barber, Betty Black, David Savage,   James 
#ÌÁÙÔÏÎ ɉ(ÁÒÏÌÄȭÓ "ÒÏÔÈÅÒɊȟ  Betty Stubbs, Pete & Pat Bullard, Florence Clapp, Jane Hodge, 
Oscar & Ruth Fowler, John Keister,  Allie Blue, Betty Melvin, Richard & Vivian Blue, Evelyn 
Caddell, Melba McKenzie,  Helen Wright, Willie Martin, Neil Melvin, Melba Vest, Mattie 
Swain, Russell Whitaker, Michael Salargo  and there are other church family  in need of 
our prayers. 
 
Friends, Famil ies of our Church Members  ï   John Thompson @ Manor Care, Room 
233, 205 Rattlesnake Trail, Pinehurst, NC  28374, (Martha Matthews Father) Lois 
Stewart  ɉ*ÉÍ 3ÔÅ×ÁÒÔȭÓ Mother),  
1040 Palmer Lane, Winston Salem, NC  27107.  Jim & Lou Boyles (Lisa Huffines 
Parents), Twin Lakes Nursing Facility, Room B301 A & B, 3701 Wade Coble Drive, 
Burlington, NC  27215, Vic Howle  ɉ4ÉÍ (Ï×ÌÅȭ "ÒÏÔÈÅÒɊȟ  Janie Lea, Tori McGowan , 
Ralph /ÌÄÈÁÍ ɉ2ÉÃÈÁÒÄ /ÌÄÈÁÍȭÓ Brother) ,  Ernest Harris, (Johnny Harris & Norman 
Harrisȭ  Brother),  Jack McRae, Rachel Lea, Roy Fowler and others. 
 
Our Heartfelt Prayers & Sympathy to  ɀEd & Janie Taylor, Robin & Gloria Moore in the loss 
ÏÆ *ÁÎÉÅȭÓ ÁÎÄ 2ÏÂÉÎȭÓ &ather, Bob Moore; and to Doris Dennis in the loss of her sister, Betty 
Mason Cagle.  Also, remember the family of Nelson Flynn (DarÒÅÌÌ -Ã+ÅÎÚÉÅȭÓ 
Brother-In-Law); Robin Williams Fuller Family (Mark Sea×ÅÌÌȭs Cousin) and to Willie 
Martin in the loss of his Sister, Evelyn Martin Strider. 
 
If you have a family member, or love one that you would like to add to this list, please let the church 
know. 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé



éééééééééééééééééééé. 

Hebrews 13:8         
8 
Jesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and forever. 

                Welcome New Members   

 

         Dana McKenzie (Ger ri  M.  

Abrahamsenõs son) 

            Amber Clayton (Harold  

Claytonõs daughter)                 
    

     Culdee Presbyterian Church welcomes you 

 

Romans 12:3 -5   3 For by the grace given me I say to every one of you: Do not think of yourself more highly than 
you ought, but rather think of yourself with sober judgment, in accordance with the measure of faith God has given 
you. 4 Just as each of us has one body with many members, and these members do not all have the same function, 5 so 
in Christ we who are many form one body, and each member belongs to all the others. 

Audioé..April, Dan Jordan     May, Dennis Fortune 

 

Thank You Note 

We received a  

Easter Card/Thank You 

Note from  

Mattie Swain.  
 



 

 



 


